
 

 

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY FEBRUARY 19TH 2018 AT WALMER BRIDGE 

VILLAGE HALL 

ATTENDANCE –Mr D Suthers, Mr J Rainsbury, Mr D Rimmer 

 Mrs S Rainsbury, Mrs M Kirkman and Mr T Sutton. 

 1.APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  - Mrs C Roper 

2. MINUTES –  The minutes of the previous meeting were 

discussed and agreed 

3. TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST - None 

4. CHAIRMAN’S UPDATES AND MATTERS ARISING 

 Spar has been contacted regarding the damage to the 

defibrillator outside the shop. It is understood that it is 

checked approximately every three months. 

Dropped kerbs are now in place in front of Old Mill Court and 

by the side of the Walmer Bridge Inn across to the Tandoori. 

An interim repair to the road at Sea View has taken place 

with a view to new re-surfacing. 

5. PUBLIC DISCUSSION  - No members of the public present. 

6. PLANNING UPDATES ON ONGOING APPLICATIONS 

No further developments regarding Tusons Farm. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

7. PLANNING APPLICATIONS SINCE LAST MEETING 

07/2017/4062/FUL – 129 Liverpool Old Rd,Walmer Bridge 

Erection of a bungalow and a two storey dwelling following 

demolition of conservatory and barn. 

This has been withdrawn and will be resubmitted. 

It was agreed that Councillor Sutton would no longer deal 

with new planning applications from May. Councillor Kirkman 

agreed to take over this responsibility. 

8. FINANCIAL STATEMENT 

This was discussed and agreed. 

9. LANCASHIRE BEST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION 2018 

It was agreed that Walmer Bridge village would be entered. 

The organiser will be contacted again to obtain judging 

comments from the 2017 competition. 

10. PAYMENTS 

It was agreed to pay Garden Scene an amount of £300.41 for 

work done in January  

It was agreed to pay an amount of £25 to enter the 

Lancashire Best Kept Village Competition 2018. 

11.CORRESPONDENCE  

Western Parishes in Bloom.All entries to be registered by 8th 

June 2018. Judging will take place week commencing 9th July. 

Western Parishes Neighbourhood Forum – 27thFebruary 7pm 

at Walmer Bridge Village Hall. 



 

 

 

12.ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

It was proposed by Councillor Sutton and seconded by 

Councillor John Rainsbury that the installation of gym 

equipment will take place at the Recreation ground on Dob 

Lane. 

We need to confirm the responsibilities of the Parish Council 

after the installation. 

Councillor John Rainsbury will make enquiries regarding a 

request for two picnic tables to be put in place. 

The clerk will contact Michael Turner from the Poppy appeal 

in June to discuss putting poppies on lampposts throughout 

the village in November. 

The PACT meeting took place on 22nd January 2018 and was 

attended by Councillor Kirkman. 

There were two domestic crimes and one vehicle damage 

crime in Walmer Bridge. 

The next meeting will be on 5th March 2018. 

13.DATE OF NEXT MEETING    

12th March 2018 at 7pm at Walmer Bridge Village Hall. 

 


